                        City of Natchez               115 S. Pearl St
                                                                                                                                                     Natchez, MS 39120
Minutes
Board of Mayor and Aldermen
Regular Meeting 


Monday, February 6, 2017                    4:30 PM		           Council Chambers Buildings

  
1. Invocation, Pledge of Allegiance and Call to Order
Invocation was given by Chief Wesley
Pledge of Allegiance was led by Chief White

2. Roll Call
Present:	Mayor Darryl V. Grennell
		City Clerk Melissa Hawk
		City Attorney Robert Latham
		Alderwoman Joyce Arceneaux-Mathis
		Alderman Billie Joe Frazier
Alderwoman Sarah Carter Smith
		Alderwoman Felicia Irving
		Alderman Benjamin Davis
		Alderman Daniel Dillard
Also Present:	City Attorney Robert Latham
		Interim City Clerk Megan Edmonds


Future management for Natchez Visitor Center

Mayor Grennell began by stating that there are major upgrades needed at the Visitor Center.
He discussed the level of difficulty in getting state funds, to Natchez, has increased because the money is now being transferred from the Mississippi Department of Transportation to the Mississippi Development Authority and then to Natchez. 
Also, now with a new MDA Director, the methodology of spending the money has change.  Which means, instead of sending a check to Natchez, the Director requires the use of the reimbursement method. Mayor Grennell mentioned the amount of the money, received from the State, has gradually decreased to $150,000. This amount being down from the $250,000 received in the past.
Mayor Grennell went on to say that there has been discussion on the possibility of turning the Visitor Center over to the State (MDOT ownership) or possibly turning it over to the National Park Service.

Jenifer Combs came before the board and stated what concerns her is the issues they will face with the upkeep of the building.  She stated there are leaks, ground and brick issues. She also said the heat and air system is as old as the building and will soon be an issue. 

There was discussion as to whether or not it’s known if the monies have been made for next FY.
Alderwoman Carter Smith stated she believes its automatic, but a letter was written and sent from the Mayor’s office. Alderwoman Arceneaux-Mathis stated she also believes a letter was written. 
Mrs. Combs stated it was suggested that they contact Senator Simmons. 
Mrs. Combs stated she spoke with Marlon Ivy to find out how other visitor centers handle their finances.
Alderwoman Carter Smith mentioned a conversation with MDOT is needed. Mayor Grennell agreed. 

Mrs. Kathleen Bonds, National Park Service informed the board that after a storm, water was pouring into the building. She continued with a brief discussion on the pluses and minuses on the Park Service and stated there’s not a great enthusiasm for taking new buildings in, at this time. Even if so, this would have to be approved on the Washington level and that would be contingent upon congressional appropriation. 
Mrs. Combs mentioned it’s a big plus to have a National Park Service located in our Welcome Center. No one else in the state has this. 
There was discussion on how long it would take to get legislation. 
Alderwoman Arceneaux-Mathis mention Senator Simmons has a good relationship with Natchez.
She also mentioned she would contact the mayor of Greenville to see what they do. 

Alderman Dillard stated the Visitor Center has a flat roof, which leaked from the concept of the design, but hopefully there are some remedies. 

Alderwoman Arceneaux-Mathis suggested looking into who funded the construction of the building. She had questions as to whether or not the Department of Interior was involved. 

Alderman Frazier suggested checking into MDOT funding, for this being on the EL Camino corridor.
Mayor Grennell asked the boards permission to seek an audience with the MDOT Director, to look at the possibility of the state gaining ownership of the building.  He also mentioned he will be meeting with Senator Cochran at end of the month, about Feds gaining ownership of the building

Alderwoman Arceneaux-Mathis suggested talking with Homeland Security also, for funding and/or ownership. 

MOTION was made by Alderwoman Arceneaux-Mathis and SECONDED by Alderwoman Irving to allow the talks to take place as it relates to funding and/or ownership of the Welcome/Visitor Center.

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.


Jennifer Combs – Diorama at the Visitor Center

Mrs. Combs discussed the benefits of moving the map part of the diorama to the wall in the old logo shop. The map would be interactive. The plan is to also move the pilot house to the front. That way, someone will be there to greet visitors. The estimated cost for all of this is under $5,000, according to Mrs. Combs. 

MOTION was made by Alderwoman Irving and SECONDED by Alderman Davis to allow the diorama to be moved to the wall and to move the pilot house to the front area. The estimated cost for all of this is under $5,000, according to Mrs. Combs. 

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

There was a question as to whether or not the office space needed to be discussed.
Mrs. Combs stated she thought the City Attorney should review the office space agreements and advising what the next step is. 


Fire Chief Aaron Wesley – permission to transfer $2,500 from NFD to PW for SUV repair

Chief Wesley stated he and Mr. Dollar talked and worked this out. There is no need to transfer money for SUV repairs.
He also asked that the overtime budget discussion be deferred until the next meeting. 
Last, he announced the former Fire Chief’s mother passed.


Scott Frye – Natchez Police Department 

Captain Frye asked the board for approval of extension of NPD software contract.
He stated the program is web based and will have mobile NCIC. It will interface with Municipal Court and the jail. This program will have the ability to create case numbers. 
The cost for this program is in the IT budget.

MOTION was made by Alderman Frazier and SECONDED by Alderwoman Carter Smith to approve the extension of NPD software contract

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

Budget amendments were deferred until next meeting.


MOTION was made by Alderwoman Carter Smith and SECONDED by Alderwoman Irving to proceed to closed determination for Executive Session.

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.


MOTION was made by Alderwoman Carter Smith and SECONDED by Alderman Dillard to adjourn Special Call Meeting.

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY. 







			                 _______________________________
                                                                                        		    Darryl V. Grennell, Mayor


ATTEST:


[bookmark: _GoBack]___________________________________________
Megan Edmonds, Interim City Clerk








	

